


Town of East Hampton 
Inland Wetlands & Watercourses Agency
Regular Meeting
Wednesday, May 27, 2015 @ 6:30 pm
Town Hall Meeting Room
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1. Call to Order 
Chairman Jeffry Foran called the IWWA Regular Meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.

Present
Chairman Jeffry Foran, Vice-Chairman Joshua Wilson, David Boule, and Dean Kavalkovich. 

2. Seating of Alternates:  None

      Other attendee(s): None
3.   Approval of Minutes
      Mr. Kavalkovich made a motion to approve the Meeting Minutes of April 29, 2015.   
     The motion was seconded by Vice-Chairman Wilson.
The motion passed unanimously.
  
4.  Communications, Enforcement and Public Comment
Communications:  Chairman Foran read aloud the email correspondence from Scott Hill, who was unable to attend the meeting.  Mr. Hill stated in the email that he spoke with Mr. Maniscalco regarding a Wetlands Enforcement Officer.  Mr. Maniscalco plans on addressing this issue when he replaces James Carey, who retired on May 1, 2015.  Mr. Hill also extended an invitation to Senator Linares and Rep. Ziobron to attend a future IWWA meeting to discuss the phosphorus issue.

The IWWA received a copy of a letter to Thomas Brown, 175 Old Young Street, from Thad King, Chatham Health District, regarding the inspection conducted at that residence and the violations found.

CT DEEP Workshop information was distributed.  Staff will register any member interested in attending.


Enforcement:   Cease and Desist Order – 85 Midwood Farm Road – M18/B40/L6R-4 (Continued from 10/29/2014)   Chairman Foran read aloud the letter received from James Dutton, the engineer for Carol Morris.  Mr. Dutton requested a postponement of their review and will submit a restoration plan and application for the next scheduled meeting (6/24/2015).

Chairman Foran made a motion to continue this Cease and Desist Order on 85 Midwood Farm Road until the June 24, 2015 IWWA Meeting.  The motion was seconded by Vice-Chairman Wilson.
 
           The motion passed unanimously.
Public Comment:  None





5.  Agent Approval: None

6.  Reading of the Legal Notice:  None

7.  Continued Applications:  None
 
8. New Applications:

A. Elisabeth A. Priest, 19 Hawthorne Road, Demolition and Rebuild a single family home – M10A/B82/L28A    Charles Dutch, Dutch Associates, on behalf of the applicant, began the presentation by distributing the proposed plan.  The plan showed the existing home proposed for demolition and the new home and garage proposed to be built.  The applicant has been before the Zoning Board of Appeals and was granted a variance from 900 sq. ft. to 1,484 sq ft.  The applicant also went before the Conservation Lake Commission, and the proposed recharge area & infiltrators will prevent discharge into the lake, which addresses the concern that the Commission expressed.  It is noted on the plan that there is an existing dock and retaining wall along the lake.  The Agency would like the permeable driveway to be reflected on the plan.

Vice-Chairman Wilson made a motion to accept this application for 19 Hawthorne Road and continue it to the next regularly scheduled meeting (6/24/2015).  The motion was seconded by Mr. Boule.
								The motion passed unanimously.


B. Anna Masters, 10 Sexton Hill Road, Replace the bridge deck, steel beams & concrete abutments for existing bridge over Pine Brook – M14/B29/L34A   Chris Bell, engineer from Higganum, representing the applicant, began by distributing the surveyed plan of the existing bridge over Pine Brook.  The bridge is privately owned, in poor condition and deteriorating.  The proposal is to keep existing footings and construct new concrete abutments located directly behind the existing abutments so there is minimum disturbance to the embankment area and brook.  These abutments will be raised slightly and fill will be added due to the grade of the area.   The bridge deck will be dismantled and rebuilt.  A debris net will be installed from start to finish of the project to prevent any material from going into the brook.  Silt fences will also be in place.  

Mr. Boule made a motion to accept this application for 10 Sexton Hill Road and continue  it to the next regularly scheduled meeting (6/24/2015).  The motion was seconded by  Mr. Kavalkovich.
The motion passed unanimously.

C. James Marino, 000 Flanders Road, Drainage work & Build a single family home – M6A/B59/L31-B
Joel Fuller, land surveyor, representing the applicant, distributed a plan for discussion.  The wetlands are delineated on plan, which supports the need to conduct drainage work on this site.  There is an easement on the property where the Town has a pipe running from a catch basin under the road into the water course on the property.  The proposed work includes running a pipe down the center of the easement from the front property line to the back of the property, bring fill in to stabilize the area, and build a raised ranch (1600 sq ft) serviced by sewer.  




After a brief discussion, the Agency requested the applicant to provide an alternative analysis, a formal soil scientist report, a function & value of wetlands to be filled as well as wetlands on the entire site, an assessment of the type of water in the inputs/storm water discharge and indicate the location of sewer hookup on plan.

Mr. Kavalkovich made a motion to accept this application for 000 Flanders Road and continue it to the next regularly scheduled meeting (6/24/2015).  The motion was seconded by  Vice-Chairman Wilson.
The motion passed unanimously.
	
9. Public Hearings:  None

10. New Business: None

11. Old Business   
A. Wetlands Enforcement Officer:  Mr. Hill stated in an email that he spoke with Mr. Maniscalco regarding a Wetlands Enforcement Officer.  Mr. Maniscalco plans on addressing this issue when he replaces James Carey, who retired on May 1, 2015.  This item will be kept on the agenda.

B. Phosphorus Ban Ordinance:  Mr. Hill stated in an email that he invited Senator Linares and Rep. Ziobron to attend a future IWWA meeting to discuss the phosphorous issue.  Chairman Foran stated to keep this item on the agenda for next month’s meeting.
      
C. Review Open Permits:  Staff received documentation, reporting and updates from the applicants who received a letter from the IWWA requesting an update on their open IWWA permit.  This information was distributed to the members for their review.  The Agency reviewed the documents and it was agreed that members will compare each response with the permit conditions to determine if applicant followed the conditions.  Members are requested to bring their findings to the next IWWA meeting on June 24, 2015.  

12.     Public Comments: None 

13.     Adjournment
Vice-Chairman Wilson made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Kavalkavich. 
The motion passed unanimously.
Meeting was adjourned at 7:52 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,   

Christina Soulagnet 
Recording Secretary
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